Silver Lake Township
Regular Monthly Meeting
March 7, 2022

Francis Fruehan called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm and called for a salute to the flag.

Minutes of the February regular meeting were read and approved on a motion made by Evan Everitt and
seconded by Francis Fruehan, approved.

The Treasurer report was read, approved and held for audit on a motion made by Evan Everitt and
seconded by Francis Fruehan, approved.

Public Comment: A resident asked if the new2022 GMC pickup truck has been ordered. Even Everitt
said the new pickup truck should be delivered in April. A resident asked if the new culvert pipe for the
Kelly Road project has been ordered. Evan Everitt responded that the culvert pipe has been ordered.

No new bids to open.

Evan Everitt said with the rising gas prices in the last month — he made a motion to reject all the fuels
bids received and readvertise them with the vendors all pulling the rack price on the exact same day to
make sure the bidding is fair, Francis Fruehan seconded, approved. Evan Everitt said he will be
contacting the vendors that did submit a fuel bid to explain what the Supervisors are doing. The fuel bid
will be readvertised and new bids opened on the April 4™ regular township meeting.

Evan Everitt made a motion to accept bids:

Schoenberg Salt and Calcium for the flake calcium in 2,000 Ib totes.

Bradco Supply for all sluice pipes

L & D Stoneworks bid for the road materials

Bids for all hourly triaxle and tandem and will be called from lowest to highest bid.
Francis Fruehan seconded, approved.

Evan Everitt made a motion to postpone bidding on tar and chip projects for the township roads due to
the high price of fuels Francis Fruehan seconded, approved.

A release form was received from the bonding company for D & M Construction for the new truck and
equipment garage. Francis Fruehan said he would like to contact the township solicitor to see if he feels
we are done with them. He asked for a motion to authorize him to contact solicitor, Evan Everitt agreed.

A letter was received from Montrose Borough asking for authorization for the Silver Lake Volunteer Fire
Company and Fire Police to assist with crowd control and all special events held in Montrose Borough.
Francis Fruehan made a motion to authorize the Silver Lake Volunteer Fire Company and Fire Police to
attend functions as requested by Montrose Borough, Evan Everitt seconded, approved.

Francis Fruehan did not receive the police report in time for the meeting.

Evan Everitt gave the road report — winter maintenance.



Assessment Permits — None
Driveway Permits — None
Francis Fruehan made a motion to pay the bills as submitted, Evan Everitt seconded, approved.

As no further business was presented, Francis Fruehan made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Evan
Everitt seconded, approved.

Sandra Brink Supervisors Present:
Secretary Francis Fruehan
Evan Everitt



